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Happy Birthday 🎂 





MERCH
Scarves £13

Bobble Hat £13

Caps £10

Centenary Badge £5

Avai lab le  on  our  on l ine  Macron  Store

From home and away  sh i r ts ,  to  t ra in ing  k i t ,  ra in  jackets  and
hoodies  and  loads  more ,  the  on l ine  shop g ives  you  the  chance  to

buy  branded Peacehaven &  Te lscombe c lobber
Al l  the  k i t  comes in  youth  and  men’s  s izes .  V iew the  comple te
range  and  to  p lace  an  order  on  our  webs i te  h t tps : / /p t - fc .com

Available in the ground

https://macronstorehastings.com/product-category/club-shop-2/peacehaven-telescombe-fc/peacehaven-telescombe-fc-supporters/










And if you know your history...

Although officially the club was formed in 1923 as a result of a merger between Peacehaven
Rangers and Telscombe Tye. It is recorded that a number of games were played in 1922 following a
meeting of interested players in June of that year.

It was reported that the Peacehaven United players looked very “posh” in their Emerald Green and
White shirts. The team captain was also their trainer, Frank Thornton. The first ever competitive
game was in the Lewes League on 2nd September 1922 away against Ringmer. This would be
followed by the first home game on 9th September when Cliff Athletic would be the visitors. These
games would be followed by Seaford (away) 16th, Martins Athletic (home) 23rd and Denton (away)
30th. The team had also been entered in the Charity Cup, while plans were underway for a second
eleven in dark green and white shirts to also have some fixtures shortly. Due to problems with
travel and possibly commitment to regular playing, the club failed to complete the season.
However, in 1923 with a new committee and more players Peacehaven took their place in the
Lewes League.
The team first played competitive football in the Lewes District League until after the second world
war when the club joined Junior Division one of the Brighton, Hove & District Football League for
the start of the 1949–50 campaign finishing runners up at the first attempt. Two seasons later the
club achieved promotion to the intermediate division when they finished as champions of the
Junior Division one, and gained further promotion the next season when they finished runners-up
in the intermediate division. However, they could only survive two seasons in the Senior Division
before being relegated back to the intermediate division at the end of the 1954–55 competition.
Four seasons later the club bounced back up to the senior division, when they finished runners-up
but as before they could only survive two seasons in the top division before being relegated again.
The 1963–64 season saw the club promoted back to the Senior division as champions of the
intermediate Division. The club would then go on to win the Senior division five seasons later,
without losing a single game.
The Senior division win in the Brighton league enabled the club to be promoted to Division Two of
the Sussex County Football League, for the start of the 1969–70 season. Their fourth season in
Division two, the 1972–73 campaign, saw the club make their debut in the FA Cup, where they beat
Burgess Hill Town in the First Qualifying round before losing to Lewes in the next round. The 1975–
76 season saw the club gain promotion to Division one for the first time, when they finished
runners up behind Selsey.
In their third season, 1978–79, in Division one the club ended up finishing as champions of the
Sussex County League. The club went on to remain in Division one for another nineteen seasons
during which time they went on to win the league title a further six times. Two seasons after
winning the last of these six titles, the 1997–98 campaign saw the club relegated to Division two.
The club bounced back as runners-up of Division two, three seasons later but could only last two
seasons back in Division one.
Two seasons after being relegated from Division one, the club was relegated to Division three for
the first time in their history



The next season saw them become champions of Division Three in the 2005–06 season, earning
promotion back to Division two. The club was back in Division one three seasons later when under
manager Darren Guirey, they earned promotion as champions of Division Two. The club achieved
further success at the end of the 2012–13 campaign the club won the Sussex county league for the
eighth time in their history and earning themselves promotion to the Isthmian League. In 2013-14,
the club won the Isthmian League Division One South and earned a second successive promotion,
reaching the Isthmian Premier Division.

By December 2014 at the clubs highest position in the Ryman Premier League it all started to
unravel. Managers and chairman struggled, there were wins but slowly the club slipped down the
table and ended back in Ryman South. Then in January 2016 with the club at its lowest ebb,popular
chairman Brian Suckling lost his fight with cancer and passed away. Deputy chairman Sue Norwood
became acting chairman but had a mountain to climb. The followed another demotions, which saw
the club back in the Southern Combination Premier league for the 2016/17 season. It was realised
that the club was on the brink of collapse.

So with a massive effort in June 2016, the club became community club, owned by its fans. A new
manager was appointed, local man Mark Shutt. He set about building a squad of players with a nil
playing budget, but recruiting players who wanted to play for the shirt and not money. At the end
of season 2016/17 Peacehaven & Telscombe finished in a respectable 14th place in the Southern
Combination league with 48 points from 38 games played. The objective in its first season as a
community owned club had been achieved and the slide had been halted. In May 2019 a new high
point was reach by winning the RUR cup against the odds, about the same time the club was
accredited FA Charter Standard.
Then in Covid year with just a few matches to go the 
first team were in the semi-finals of a number of cups 
when covid hit and all matches were cancelled and the 
season ended early. Today Peacehaven & Telscombe
Football Club has not only its 1stteam, there are also 
sitting in the wings not only a reserve /development 
squad but also under 23’s and under 18’s who all at 
time have opportunities to play in the senior team. The 
club also caters for young players covering all school 
ages both boys and girls spanning over 25 teams.

This year we sadly lost the man who is responsible for 
giving us these good times, Jim Edwards. Sue Norwood 
put it perfectly “Jim will be greatly missed by everyone 
at Peacehaven Football Club and will leave a great hole 
in our club which will always be known as “The Edwards 
Club”. He was the father to us all, and rarely ever 
missed a game, through the youth to the first team. He 
worked hard to make this club the success it is, and for 
that we will be for ever grateful. God bless you 
Jim Edwards”
Haven rounded off the 2022-23 season with another 
RUR win. Forza.





TODAYS VISTORS

Loxwood Football Club, nickname “The Magpies” was founded in the vi l lage back in 1920.

Since its formation, the football  club has competed, on and off, in local vi l lage football  for 75

years but primari ly on a non-competit ive basis, so there is l i t t le in terms of accolades beyond

local bragging rights.  

However, in 1997 the club re-formed and joined the West Sussex Football League, start ing at

the bottom of the regional county pyramid in i ts 5th Division. Over the fol lowing 9 years the

club progressed through the various regional and county-wide divisions unti l  ult imately they

secured promotion from the League’s Premier Division in 2006 and thereby took their place in

the Sussex County League and would now compete in Step 7 football  for the very f irst t ime.   

I t  only took two seasons for the Club to make the next step as in 2008 The Magpies secured

the 3rd Division t i t le and in the same year reached the f inal of the Sussex County FA

Intermediate Cup, but missed out on a rare double by losing on penalt ies to Bexhil l  United. 

This next step up provided the Club with the platform to expand beyond its 1st Team and the

next couple of years saw it launch both a Reserve Team in the County League as well as

form an al l iance with a local youth football  club to set about securing its on-f ield future to go

with the vast advances that were being made off i t .  The most notably of these developments

at Plaistow Road were the instal lat ion of some of the most effective f loodlights in the County

League and a 100-seater covered stand, thereby providing what is a delightful ly atmospheric

arena in the middle of the Sussex countryside, part icularly on midweek nights.   Despite

these betterments, the challenge of r ising out of the County’s second t ier was proving

elusive, with 5th and 6th placed f inishes being the pinnacle. 

The Club weren’t without notable occasions to be cherished during that t ime, in part icular in 2010

when the Club reached the Division 2 Cup Final as well as hosting Brighton & Hove Albion in the

County Cup where they only went down 3-1 in front of a packed house under the l ights.   Barry

Hunter magnanimously passed the reins in 2012 enabling him to assume the much-valued role of

Club Chairman from Derek Waterman (now our club president) which he could continue to drive his

vision for the Club as a whole. From this the Club sparked another period of advancement as f irst ly

the Senior side achieved promotion to the top t ier in the County in 2014 as well as winning the

Division 2 Cup that they had missed out on 4 years previously. 

Later that year came the much cherished launch of Loxwood Youth Football Club which had been a

long-desired goal and put in place the foundations for the Club to develop a clear pathway for

players to enjoy their football  from an early age and provide the opportunity for them to develop al l

the way through to representing the First Team we now have 200 players from 7-16 including a very

strong Girls side of the club who play in competit ive Leagues in Sussex.

2015 saw a top 6 f inish in the f irst year of the top division as well as the Club’s Reserve Team finally

being successful in achieving promotion from the second t ier of that section and thereby closing the

gap in quality of the opposit ion the two senior sides were competing against. 



The Plaistow Road pitch is now regarded as one of the best playing surfaces in Sussex. Indeed, we regularly host important semi-f inals

and f inals at County level. As part of our development we have replaced the pitch side fencing, added extra toi let faci l i t ies, provided

new dugouts and addit ional goals for various age groups.

Effectively, over just a 20 year period, this historic vi l lage football  club has rapidly evolved into a Senior Football Club that has a

reputation for doing things the ‘r ight’ way. 

Loxwood is a club that seeks to provide the best possible environment for al l  at the Club: our players, coaches, and supporters from

every age group. An environment that is conducive to the development of al l  involved as footballers, people, and members of a team in

order to succeed both on and off the pitch in a manner which is sustainable and respectful.      

One Club One Future

Honours

•     Southern Combination

      •     Division Three champions 2007–08

      •     West Sussex League

      •     Division Two North champions 1988–89, 2001–02

      •     Division Four Central champions 1994–95, 1999–2000

      •     Division Five West champions 1998–99

      •     Centenary Cup winners 2003–04, 2004–05[2]

      •     Malcolm Simmonds Memorial Cup winners 2004–05[2]

      •     Tony Kopp Cup winners 1976–77, 1987–88[2]

      Under 18’s

      •     County Cup winners 2015-16, 2016-17

      •     Southern Youth league champions 2016-17

      •     Combined Counties Tony Ford under 18 league champions 2018-19

This year also saw the development of another key partnership as ex-professional Mark Beard launched his Love The Ball Sussex

Academy under the Club’s banner and with i t  bringing in a quality of young player that would see the winning of the U18 County Cup

(and its retention in 2016) as well as securing the Southern Youth League South Division t i t le. Due to Dave’s growing work

commitments, Mark also took over the management of the 1st Team later that year enabling the former to focus on his role as Director

of Football overseeing both the Senior and Youth aspects of the Club. This structure led  to an excit ing new period for the Club and

commenced with a 6th place f inish in Division One (Now Premier) in 2014/15 fol lowed by 8th in 2015/16 and 6th in 2016/17 (Both

Premiership) but with a sl ight sl ip to 11th in 2017/18 had pretty f irmly established the Club as a real competitor in amongst some

sizeable towns

Chairman Barry Hunter stepped down from his role at the end of the 2017/18 season after 15 years of overall  service and a

'monumental journey' at the club. Hunter played a key role in that r ise having served as a player, f irst-team manager, director of

football  and most recently, chairman, in that t ime. His successor Mark Lacey a local businessman joined the club committee two years

previously

Since then it  has been a rol lercoaster t ime for the club however we now have a One Club One Future which shows a clear pathway

and vision

Our pitch and faci l i t ies continue to improve, befit t ing our Senior Football Club status, and faci l i t ies include f loodlights, hard spectator

standing around the pitch, a 100-seater stand, a covered stand in and a modern clubhouse which have all  come because of signif icant

local fundraising, sponsors and grant applications.







MANAGER
MARK SHUTT

FINLEY AGNIHOTRI
JAKE BALDEY
ROSS BARCLAY
LEWIS BEEBEE
HENRY BLACKMORE
JOSH BRADLEY
MATTHEW BRIGGS
JHON CAICEDO MEJIA
GEORGE COOK
MORRIS DENCH
JULIAN DURAND
CALLUM JOSEPH ESNOUF
TEGAN FREEMAN
PATRICK GRACETHORNE
RYAN HAMMOND
JOSHUA HILLS
MAX HOLLOBONE
TOMMY JUPP
FREDDY LEATHER
ALEX MACLEAN
LOUIS MCMAHON
JOSH NANDHRA
LATEEF OLADOKUN
HARRY POLLARD
TYLER SCRAFTON
WILLIAM JAMES TILLMAN
CAMERON WILTSHIRE

MANAGER 
HARRISON WILLIAMS 

LIAM GILES

JOHNNY AKOTO
KIARN ASAFU-ADJAYE

AARON BOGLE
ADAM EDWARD JONES

ALFIE JONES
CHARLIE PAUL MARTIN

JACK MINCHIN
TRISTAN PEREIRA

REUEL POWELL-DOWNEY
OLIVER ROY GEORGE

THOMPSON
DANIEL JAMES WEBSTER

KIERAN BRITLAND
RODNEY DOS SANTOS

NJAGGA JAMMAHL JOHN
TEVON WEBSTER
ADAM WHEELER


